
Missouri Deparunent, s.u.v.c.w., Febru ary 26,2000, Meeting Agenda:

1) Missouri Deparrment Bylaws

2) Missouri Department Budget, surplus Funds, & their Investrnent

3) Missouri Department and camp patriotic Instructors

4) Deparrment-wide Effons at G.A.R. cemetery/Graves Registration

5) Grand Army of the Republic post Locations statewide

6) Missouri Deparunent History Anthologies

n 2OOl National Encampment planning/Loyalry Bond

8) Forming New Camps

9) A Common Repository for Camp/Depaftmenr Records

10) Summaries of Recent and Upcoming Camp Acrivities for submission to
the "Campfire" and the "Banner"

11) Mislouri Department position on the flyrng of any confederate flag at
the South Carolina capitol.

12) Announcements



Opening the Department meeting with three raps.

Welcome

Join me in saying the pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call of Officers.

Introduction of all members with camp affiliation

Introduce Sons of union veterans of the civil war National senior vice
Commander Edward Krieser

Secretary Bob Petrovic Reading of the Minutes

Treasurer Bob Petrovic Reading of the Minutes

Does any brother know of a sick brother or a brother,s family in distress?

Any special communications (candidates for national office) or announcements?

Reports of Committees & Officers

Commander (John Rutherford)
Senior Vice Commander (Vern Stottlemyre)
Junior Vice Commander (John Martin)
Patriotic Instructor (Don Palmer)
Council report (Pillers,
Bylaws report

Old Business

New Business

Balloting for members attending the national meeting in Lansing, Michigan

Balloting for Department officers
Comrnander
Senior Vice Commander
Junior Vice Commander
Council (3 members)

Initiation of new officers



Mssouri Department Meeting
26 February 2000

The Department meeting was called to order at 1300 hr. and a roll call of officers was
made.

A roll call of camps was made and all camps were present with a total of l0 members
present.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

#1 A committee was selected to write the bylaws for the Department of Missouri. The
members on;he committee are as follows. Vern Stottlemyre Chairman and camp 62,

camp 61 John Pillers, carnp 66 J. Rutherford, camp 68 D. Palmer, Dept. Sect/Treas B.
Petrovic, Counselor B. Amsler, camps 64 & 65 will submit a name later on.

#2 Amotion to charge $27.00 dues to all members at large. Motion by P Leistritz second
by J. Martin. Motion pess€d.

Motion to exempt dl life members from Department per capita tax. Motion by J. Martin
second by P. Leistritz. Motion Passed.

Motion to move $400.00 from the checking account to the savings account. Also check
on money mgket account. Motion by J. Rutherford second by p. Leistritz. Motion
Passed.

#3 D. Palmer made a presentation on goals and the duties of the Patriotic Instructors.

#4 A committee was appointed to help coordinate the Department efforts to register the

cemeteries/graves. Committee members are D. Palmer, J. Rogers, B. Petrovic

#5 J. Rutherford is chairman of a committee to help find GAR post in the state. A list will
be sent to the Gtantcenrp onGARpost thataeed to be found at the Historicel Society.

#5 Missouri Department history of camps in the future will be given to J. Pillers.

#7 Discussed National Encampment planning. Talked about medals, balls, raffles, auction

sites, brochu;es, hotel, and loyalty bond. J. Rutherford will attend the next meetrng on29
April

#8 Discussed new camps being formed in Columbia and Joplin. Motion to change

Department Encampmentto 24 June at lpm at Columbia public lihrary. Motion J.

Rutherford second V. Stottlemyre. Motion passed.



#9 Discussed a common repository for department/camp records. Take this back to the
camps and brirglack inforrnetion at the next rnoeting. Tabled at this time.

#10 Send all information and stories to V. Stottlemyre for submission to the..Campfire,,
and the "Banner."

#11- Discussed flying the Confederate flag and members are to take the information back
to their camps.

#12 Sherman camp 65 in going to have a program at Calvary cemetery on27 February at
1330 hr at w. t. Sherman's gravesite. All members are invited.

G. Powell is in charge of web site applications.

A motion was made to charge $35.00 dues for the first year and pro rate it every quarter
for on line applications only. motion by J. Rutherford second D. palmer

Discussed real sons and daughters and we are to keep looking for them. J. Pillers stated
they found I real son and 2 red daughters.

Handed out camp rosters to all the camps.

Meeting adjourned at 1635 hr .

4&J7y6**
Robert M. Petrovic
Secretary/Treasurer



Missouri Department Encampment
24 June 2OO0

The Department Encampment was called to order at 1300 hours and a roll call of officers was
made and all officers were present.

A roll call of camps was made. Camp 61 absent, Camps 62,64,65, 66, 68 were present.

lntroduced National Senior Vice Commander Edward Krieser as a guest to our Encampment.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Treasurers report. Balance in the savings account is $907.55. Balance in the checking account
is $694.56. Treasurers report approved.

There are no sick or deceased members in our Department. Commander D. Wheelers father
passed away.

Read communications from camps and brothers supporting candidates for national offices.

C. Funck extended greetings from D. Niemeyer of Mollus.

J. Grothe talked about the SVR.

C. Funck is going to Nebraska to present their Department charter.

There is a new brochure from the graves registration committee and the quartermaster has

them.

Commander J. Rutherford gave his report. See attached report.

Senior V. Commander V. Stottlemyre talked about grave dedication, marches, Athens battlefield,

memorial day program, placed flags for a program at Milan. Discussed the writing of the Missouri
Department bylaws.

J. Grothe made a motion to keep the same members of the bylaws committee and have V.

Stottlemyre assist the new senior vice commander. Motion passed. Junior V. Commander J.

Junior V. Commander talked about the state flag program that he gives to school classes, the

restoration of the GAR post in Austin and how the floor has to be jacked up, and about the medal

of honor society. Received about 4 requests from National for information on the Sons.

lnformation was sent but they were not interested in joining.

D. Palmer gave the patriotic instructors report. See attached report.

No council members present to give report.

Old business talked ebout the 2001 errcampment planning. Discussed special balls, raffles and

medals.

New business discussed placing an ad in the 2000 book for our encampment in 2001. ttllotion to
purchase a full page ad in the b'ook 'nas 

passerj.
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The following members are delegates to the 2000 encampment. D. Palmer, V. Stottlemyre, E.
Taylor, C. Funck, J. Rutherford, and B. Petrovic

A motion was made that all members who have their membership in a camp of the Missouri
Department and are members in good standing in their camp, who attend the National
Department'Encampment 2000 are 'alternates' for the Missouri Department. There shall be no
restrictions placed on this motion. This motion does not supersede the designation of Missouri
Departments'delegates' to the National Departments Encampment 2000. Motion passed.

Nomination of officers for Missouri Department.
Department Commander-V. Stottlemyre
Senior D. Commander-J. Martin
Junior D. Commander-D. Palmer
Sec/TreAs.B. Petrovic
Council

J. Rutherford
P. Leistritz
J. Grc.THE

By acclimation the above members are the new officers of the Department of Missouri.

National Sr. V. Commander l. tfi4rttz( installed the new officers.

Meeting adjourned at 1700 hr..

Ql*l%€hd
Robert M. Petrovic PDC
Secretary/Treasurer
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Department Commander's Report, June Z4,2A0O
f,i<. To. \1.
Duri^ng the pas{ year, I represented the Missouri Department, sons of unionVeterans of the Civil War at the following functions:

On August 1A,1999,I made a special presentation to Lemuel paul ..Shorty,,
Robertson at Wilson's Creek Battlefieid, horroring him as a Real son of a civil warVeteran, Private James Marion Robertson of the 24th Mirrouri volunteer InfantryRegiment' I also opened the program to the audience, asking each to participate ina roll call of ancestors who were veterans during the American civil war.

The 1999 National Encampment in Indianapolis,Indiana, August lg-zz,
1999.

On Sunday, September 5,1999,I represented the Sons of Union Veterans ofthe civil war in a joint wreath laying ceremony at Pea Ridge National Battlefield.

On Saturday, September 11, lggg,I represented the Sons of Union Veterans
of the Civil War in an effort to create a Columbia-Jefferson City, Missouri, area
camp. Two interested parties attended.

on saturday, september 18, 1ggg,I placed 150 brochures on the s.u.v.c.w.
at the Ozarks Genealogical Society's Fall Conference in Springfield,s University
Plaza Hotel. All brochures were taken.

on saturday, september 25, rggg, a joint Missouri-Kansas Department,suvcw, and L.G.A.R., suvcw auxiliary planning conference was held near
Austin, Missouri. 

_This 
was the opening.L"ting foittre 2ffi1 National Encampment

Planning. Artwork, Raffl e Itesms, Representrtiu" budg"s, Entertainment,
Financing and commemorative Merchandise was discissed.

on Sunday, october 3,lgg9, charles Funck and myself represented the
Missouri Department, Sons of Union Veterans of the CMi War, ut tt 

" 
chartering

ceremony for the Mury Whitney Phelps Tent # 22 ofspringfield, Missouri. About
thirty-five Daughters were present. I had recruited rnort of tt e membership.

On Saturday, November 27,1999, Kansas and Missouri Department officers,
in conjunction with L.G.A.R. and SUVCW Auxiliary members, mit for planning the
2001 National Encampment. Alternative forms of entertainment were discussed.

on saturday, February lg,zCff,,I represented the suvcw at a special
ceremony commemorating the Battle of Dunagin's Farm, the first battle iought on
Arkansas soil during the Civil War. In u spe""h, I also identified and honored the
first organized company of loyal Arkansas troops to serve on the Union side during
the Civil War.



Department Commander,s Report, June 24,2000

On Saturday, February 26,zffi,the Missouri Department met for ameeting.

_on 
Friday, February 1,z,zCfJ},I opened discussions with thespringfield-Greene. coulty Library io for hosting entertainment of the suvcw,LGAR representatives during ttre i0ot."n**pfr"ri i.*r, as chautauqua styrespeakers and period y3{9r1os). The !i!ru.v "ilil;;o to ptu. civil war, c.A.R.suvcw Duvcw ucv scv and uDC ."iriuit. oi'Jirpr"v at each of the branchesduring the month of August, 2001.

On June 16'17,2w,I represented the suvcw at a recruiting table duringthe reenactment of the Battle of Wil.on,s Creek.



this past year. 

Office of the Patriotic Instructor 

REPORT OF THE PATRIOTIC INSTRUCTOR 
1999 -2000 

Sons of Union Veterans 
Department of 

It has been an enjoyable task serving as Department of Missouri Patriotic 
The following is a summary of activities and accomplishments: 

My primary objective during the past year was to establish a rtment ·a ,,  ;  
web site for the purposes of: 

• educating the public on patriotism and the Civil War in Missouri 
• establishing a resource for Missouri SUVCW camps to support camp educational programs 
• serving as an educational resource for secondary school and college students to generate 

information to support classwork and/or research assignments. 
• setting a standard for other SUVCW departments in setting up educational resources for their 

members and the viewing public. 

This web site, the scope of which has since been expanded to include information pertinent to the 
department historian, includes sections on patriotism. Union leaders in Missouri, 
battles/engagements in Missouri, the Grand Army of the Republic in Missouri and miscellaneous 
historical information on the Civil War in Missouri. Also included are a Missouri Civil War travel 
guide, a section entitled Hallowed Ground and an archives for information generated through the 
activities of our organization. 

In order to enhance the educational value of this site, I met with secondary school and college 
representatives to solicit inputs relative type of information that may be beneficial to their 
students. The goal was to have these representatives recommend our repository of information as 
a reference for those studying the role of Missouri in the Civil War. In meetings with individuals 
from Rockwood and Parkway School Districts in St. Louis County, it was discovered that the 
information that would be the most benefit to secondary school students would be the leaders, the 
battles and any historically significant contributions Missouri had in winning the war. Of special 
interest are those leaders that went on to hold state and national offices and had some influence in 
bringing the nation back together. In a meeting with Dr. Iver Bernstein of Washington University, 
it was mentioned that information on the political aspects of the Civil War in Missouri would be 
beneficial to undergraduate students. At the graduate level, there is interest in any state legislation 
introduced by the Grand Army of the Republic in the late 19" and early 20" centuries. 

The completed site contains links to pertinent information on the National and individual camp 
web sites. The new site w i l l  be located at www_usgennet org and will  be linked to the Missouri 
Department web site located on www.geocitres com. It should be accessible within the next week 

or so. I would like to thank Scott W i l l i a m s  from U . S .  Grant Camp #68 for assisting me with this 
aggressive project. 

• 

- - me  Preserving the Memory of the Grand Ary of the Republic and Those Who Fought to Savo the Union 



office of the Patriotic Instructor 

Sons of Union Veterans of 

Department of Missouri 

On another front, I met with Roger Engelhart, who is a district commissioner for the Boy Soots 

of America to discuss potential collaboration. Specifically, the introduction of a -. 
badge to the program was the main topic of discussion. There was interest at his level; it 

wa out that this would need to be pushed up to the national leaders in order for it to go 
ary where. From the SU/VCW standpoint, this should probably be pursued at the National level a 

well 1 would be willing to work with National to meet this objective. Another topic of 
wa the Genealogy merit badge currently offered by the Boy Scouts. An idea was to me 
by DC and Past Eagle Scout Coordinator Bob Petrovic to define projects for Scouts .am 

their genealogy merit badges focusing on their Civil War ancestors. SUVCW would 
serve as mentors as the Scouts complete their projects. When completed, the Scouts may become 

members of the SUVCW with the receiving camp picking up the application fee. This is 

ng that can be worked at the department level and I am willing to :. to work with 

Commiioner Engelbart in documenting a plan palatable to both BSA and SUVCW. 

Finally, on Memorial Day, I was invited by the Inter-Veterans organizing committee to give a 

preventation at Jefferson Barracks National Cemetery. My presentation focused on the origins of 
Memorial Day, the influence of the Grand Army of the Republic and the effect of this annual 

observance on the reunification of the Blue and the Gray. It has been my experience that the 
general public has a good understanding of the meaning behind Memorial Day; however, its 

history is not widely known. It was my intent to add a patriotic and educational flavor to the 
proceedingsy to enhance the public's knowledge of this important observance and role our 
ancestor played in establishing it. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Don alone 

Patwuti Jwtrctor 
Department of Missouri 

Som of 1Jnion Veterans of the Civil War 

I 

- 

Preserviug the eoroy of the Grand Arny of the Republic and Those who 
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TREASURERS REPORT 

October 28, 2000 

Checking Account 

I 

Beginning Balance 

3 deposits 

Checks 
#159 Secretary of State 
#160 Montgomery Bank CD 
#161 National Org. per capita 

Ending Balance 

Beginning Balance 

2 deposits 

Wrthdrawal 

Ending Balance 

$1370.00 

$ 15.00 
$1000.00 
$ 445.00 

Savings Account 

$142.45 

$700.00 

$ 69456 

$2064.56 

$ 604.56 

$907.55 

$1050.00 

$ 350.00 

f 
I 

Certificate of Deposit 
6 month term 

7.30% Interest Rate 
Due Date January 10, 2001 

$1000.00 

0  

•  &  'C 

Robert M. Petrovic PDC 
10/28/00 
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REPORT OF THE JUNIOR VICE COMMANDER

28 October 2000

MEMBERSHIP THREE-YEAR PLAN

In an attempt to establish a coordinated effort in new member recruitment, a plan will be
developed to increase membership in the Department of Missouri by 50% after three
years. To initiate this process, help will be solicited from all Camp Junior Vice
Commanders to provide information on membership gains and/or losses since 1995 (or
since camp was chartered), information on how new members were recruited (i.e., what
worked and what didn't), information on why new members joined the SUVCW and any
innovative ideas camps may have on strategic and tactical recruiting. Information will be
sent out to Camp Junior Vice Commanders by l0 November, with hopes that inputs
could be provided to the Department Junior Vice Commander by the end of the year.

NEW MEMBERS

I was contacted by Darrell Holt of the Isaac Stevens Camp #1 (Camp-at-Large) about his
uncle, Frederick Wilson, who lives in Ozark, MO. Mr. Wilson's father served in the 8ft
Tennessee Cavalry during the Civil War. He moved to the Ozark area in the late lgth
century and lived there until his death in 1940 at the age of 96. Darrell would like for his
uncle to become a member as a "real son" and be honored at the 2001 National
Encampment in Springfield.

I have had no contact from National regarding potential new members based on inquiries
via web site or in writing directly to National.
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PDC John C. Rutherford
1329 South ileadowvler.
sirinerlctdl Ho. 658011

Dear Erother John

,flltre onclosed camp ohock
( gla6pllnr 232? Yllncanton

Charler Ed ffrnok
60 llarrreyvold Dr.
St, l,nuJ,i, Mo. 63L36
22 Hovenbar 2000

rm ln recelpt of your e-nElr. Arthough.lionorablg.Pl}l-ry 
"?yi"T"i!"i=Hiil;";'*li-i"-"Trni*{i;; ;f ttie- reacrar chartei, r- wlll

. tr - !^-it ---^-i J^s *lnril:ilff; "tf;fi:ir*" rir *"i[ tii:qg :]?vtlt{_!o$' j:3-I"".1h.nr,oporie tir irur eamp-for each $?g'Oq 
tloyalty bond' uged ror I

J""il"i""s*oi-eOoi-,'" trook ercdlt of onc- aol$3_f_granted. ilc
tat,*r. {n *}ra rraat rrlwan ancdlt fOf ngnbefA Of hffdahlp n0lna ailr:i"' ii-ln"-past slven credLt for nenbera of hlp ncana a
vears dues, e-ireflii--of-tiris nsture woulc not put our fcdcgaL
Lharter in JecPudY.
!!he Banner ed!-tor may have eTtra oo-pLes, The Banner, P.O.Box 1385,
S"i"i*l w", gyib|-ilhS, . {atlona} Menrbershlp.i,lgt Coortllnatol',
pC-n-C ihvid Ir1"il"A;;{, ti.Sg-ca.i"orine D"., Cfill1icothe, 0H, l+5601'

fl+13. May e}eo havo extra copies.
In the past two Hliesouri ps$atrment Anrnral &ncampments we have NOE

[iia--d.tn after, ual*eau Poal- #329, MomLe, I]"llnois' at our oncstmlF

ment" Thie alter le on foan fioir-GA& Irlenorial tiluseur olnreted by
Womenrs ne[ei-Cotlrs. PDC StevGn f,etetrt Eays hc ls r'ecponslble for
it fi after at our deBrrtmnts encanpment'

Are we golng to [avc thlg OAit &lter at, our 200]. Anrual ilnoanlncnt?
Tte also rhoula 

-uJ 
etrnrentci{ i1- O4F **tcr ohrt'I bc at the 2001'

nitionat EncampmenE, sprkr8rield, Miasourl'

As a leet nlnute ohsnce our GAR alter wlll N01 be anallable,- our
osmp has e *ii"r-Itf;3. I oojnarry rhlrrdtaokr bor rrlth ltrndr ny
fu* {tris cncanipnunt s 'eanpflref otnoallheri

Ynuns ln hatemlty, Charttyr and Ioyatty

Chanlee .&1 l\:nck
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Charles Ed fUnck
60 Harnelnrold Dr.
St. L,ouis , Mo,
63L36-2402

5 April 2001
Robert Petrovic, PDC
Missouri Department
47zg Mehl Ave.
st. 

-r,ouis , Mo. 63L29-L626

Dear Brother Bob

Thank you for notifying you had not received $20.00 for
Robert Champlin's loyalty bond money.

the enclosed check #ffff dated'5 April 2001 for $20.00 is
to replace our canps check #LL02 dated 22 November 2000.

If you reeej.ve this check please mark it void and mail back to ne.

Enclosed copy of the letter that was sent to PDC JohnRutherford
with the check.
I,m under the consideration the check has been misplaced and,/or
lost.

PCC, Secy-Treas.

pS: Do we need Delegate cards for the Department Annual Breampment?
If we do, send me some. If not, you do not need to answer my
question.

Or'ardzed lggl - tbe oaly natc organization recoFizcd by -d rep'rcscating lhc Grlad Anry of thc Rcpublie



John C. Rutherford, PDC
Missouri Departnent
l)Z) So, Meadowford
Springfield, Mo. 65804

Dear Brother John

Charles Ed Flrnck
50 Harnelnrold Dr.

St. T,ouis ' Mo.
6jt36-z4oz
2J January 2001

Enclosed our eheek #1105 for $15o.OO is for 'Ioya1t3r Bonds'
and departrnent raffle tiekets.
Raffle Tickets forr Donald E. 8e11, Eddie McDonald, Edwin J. Eller
and Charles Ed }\rnck.
108 raffle tickes

The Loyalty Bond Holder Register is for all of our eamp members
who have purchased 'Iroyaltlr Bonds'
Loyalty Bonds to dater eight (B)

Three bonds at $20.00 eachr $60.00
fhe other five have been sent to you last year.

T,oyalty Bonds thiq p,aymentg Jack G. Grothe, Randel 0. Baehr'
and Dona1d E. BeII.
Notes yes PauI did buy two 'Loyalty Bonds.'

,-- tu^4^*d +--IUtll-li III ll€LtsrtLLv! I l'11^a *i *" anzl T.arrr'l *.'
vrfqr 3 uJ t $r.u lvJ

PCC, Secy-Breas.

%/ ,7-%* -%,g%7.**
99*lfu

-V* y'%*%*o* y'a"7,,1%

$90. oo

OrEsr;rcd I 881 - tbc oly oate oqrnirti6o recogrdzcd by rsd rtprarnting ltG Grad ArEy of tbc Rrfrublic.
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PDC John C. Rutherford
1329 South MeadowvtewSpringfield, Mo, 6SAOL+

Dear Brother John
the enclosed cheeks are for foureach. ;''

Paul Elmer r,eltrl-tz, 9553 Lowe1l streetr.saint louis, Irtissouri, 63;,t'1?PauI purchasea two--(e)'miafty-nJiA",'
One each fort
Garr R. ulrieh, 99fi yasel Drlve, saint Louis, Missouri, 61|.21.
Charles Ed Funek fff , 50 Hqrygywold Driver Saint louisr Missouri,63t36-zubz

There l-s possibly more in the fiiture.
Raffle tiekets will be in the next 'Newsletterr asking for donatlons.

,ypflityl charity, and Loyalty

€fuKKKKtr,r
PCC Secretary-Treasure

CharLes Ed l\rnck
60 Harreelmold Dr.
f I. L,ouis, Mo , 6jt36
10 Oetober 2000 - -

(tl) 'Loyalty Bond' at gzo.oo

Orlsdzd I88l - thc mly rnalc sryeniuetisg rccogoizcd by lsd l[3 Crraad AEry of thc Rcprbtic.



Steven pledger
R J. Oglesby Camp # 6l

919 Chestnut St
Cape Girardeau, MO 63701-6995

573-334-4596
Iager@showme.net

February 28,2001

Bob,

Enclosed is a check from Brother Robert Fleming for his Loyalty Bond.

In F. C. & L.,

Steve Pledger
C,om,manfer, R. J. Oglesby Camp # 6l
*.tu I'cl-,
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Steven pledger

Commander, R J. Oglesby Camp # 6l
919 Chestnut St

Cape Girardeau, MO 63701-6995
573-334_4596

Ia€ier@Showme-net

Brother Petrovic,

Enclosed is a check in the amount of $40.00. It is to cover my Loyalty Bond and the
one for Shane Voshage. Shane is almost 10 and of course a Junior member. He is very
active in our Camp and wanted to use part of his Christmas money to buy a Loyalty
Bond.

I'm sure John Pillers has told you that I'm the new Camp Commander down here and
that he is know the Jr. Vice Commander and that Zac Caldwell is Sr. Vice and also the
Sec./Treas.. If I can be of any assistance please let me know.

Steven Pledger,
Commander, R.J. Oglesby Camp #61

Afrf.4+"



Page I of2

1010412001 12:09:11 pM Cenrrat Daytight Time' rgreene@tds.net (Greene)
glenn@4merMarine.com

Hello Glenn (with 2',N,s,,),

Good to hear from you. we talked about this, briefly, at the Encampment. r
have reports available that will help you with most o? *nat you neea. I'tt

19ed a few days to dig it allout. what I don't have is mailing addresses.
That much is handled by the host Department. I don't know-if Bob petrovic
would still have that stuff laying around or not. Let's ask him by copy of
this e-mail. lf not, r'il copy in David V. with the rist that r send to
you. He'll have to take the long way around and dig them out for you.
Give me a week or two. This e-mail is just to let yol know that I know.

Best regards in F, C, & L,
Rick Greene, Chairman
Nat'l Credentials Committee

---Original Message---
From: Glenn B. Knight, DNG [maitto:fiatspiderTg@yahoo.com]
Sent: Thursday, October 04,rOO1 g:42 AM
To: Richard A Williams
Subject: EncampmentCredentials

Dick,

George Powellhas asked me to edit and prepare the
Proceedings for the past encampment. Rebecca has
essentially finished the transcription and the monster
is now in my hands. lwould very much like to be the
first Proceedings Editor in S0+ years to meet the
requirement of the law and have it published prior to
March 1. At this time it appears to be litfle
problem.

Some of the items I need must come from the
Credentials Committee and some must come from whoever
replaced you as keeper of the membership info.

First, I need a list of every brother who attended the
encampment.

Second, I need the mailing address for each of the
above.

Third, I need a final report of the Credentials
Committee to include statistics by department and
category (CinC, PCinC, Dept Cdr, Delegatge, Alternate,
etc).

I am not sure where to go for all of this but I can
usually count on you to either have the data or know
exactly where it is.

I
ruf/ot

I'hursday, October 04,2001 Amenca Onhne: Wetro7776
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Hi Bob---

l've meant to write to you ever since y_ou kind note earlier this week. t,m sorry if I addedanything to your wgrk load regarding Glenn rnigni's ;eeds. lf you donit h"u" theseaddresses handy, don't worry abouiit. Medert Ii" Vornger can find them for him.

I w3s- really good to hear from you. Have you relaxed yet after the Encampment? I can,twait for the next time you guys host one. iknow it's closer for yo, in st. Louis and it,s 3hours closer for us, but thit hotel in springfield *rJ BEAuIFUL!

You might as well kee.o. the badge kits and use them for your Department Encampment. Ican sent you the graphics p.rogram to print the header portion. The detail (name andDepartment (or camp) can be printeo iigtrt out oi tvts Access. Hang y;r ribbons from themand away you go!

l'd kill to find a class like you described. Max Newman and I are the Host Committee for theDepartment Encampment to be held next April. Neither of us have done anything like thisbef9r9. The Department Commander looked around for volunteers and we were too dumband slow to duck out of sight!!!

When you see him, ask John Rutherford of his printer stuff arrived ok. The man must checkhis e-mailabout once every two monthsl The list one sounded like he was stillwaiting. Fiisdisks and ink carts got stowed in with the borowed laptop that we used. The Brotheriaid
he'd send them back from his place.

Sad business in NY9.r I thought of you many times in those days. I know that you were
really up on some oJ tlg things that those guys were doing. Really, is anyone ever ,'Up,, on
something like that? What an outrageous wiste.

Write whenever you can. lt's always good to hear from you.

Rick

----Original Message:--
From: Wetro777 6@aol.com [mailto:RpetroT 7 7 6@aol.com)
Sent: Tuesday, October OZ,2OOl 2:36 AM
To: rgreene@mill.tds.net
Subject: Name Tags

Good Morning Rick,

Just thought I would drop you a note and see how you are doing after the encampment. I am
fine and trying to flnish up the last minute details.

I am taking a course at our community college on banquet and convention planning. lt is very
interesting and l-have learned quite a few things about dealing with the hotels. mayOe this witt
help out some of the other departments.

'l'hursday, October 04,2OOI Amenca Onlme: Wetro7776



Council of Administration Meeting
12 August 2001

Springfield, Missouri

_ The meeting of the Council of Administration (CoA) was called to order lry Commander-in-Chief
(C-in-C) George L. Powell. Past C-in-C Charles Corftnan gave opening prayer.

Voting members of the CoApresent were C-in-C Powell, Senior Vice Comrnander-in-Chief
(SVC-in-C) Robert Grim, Junior Vice Commander-in-Chief (IVC-in-C) Kent Armstrong, National
Secretary Edward J. Krieser, National Treasurer Max L. Newman, National Quartermafir Elmer F.
Atkinson, CoA members Donald Darty, Ron Gill and Robert Petrovic. Non-voting CoA members present
were PC-in-C's Andrew M. Johnson, Richard Orr and Charles Corftnan and National Counselor James B.
Pahl.

After brief discussion about the War Medal issue C-in-C Powell referred the matter to the C&R
committee for review.

Moved by Don Dafu to pay former National Secretary for receipts of expenses incurred drring
the past year. Second by SVC-in,C Rdert Grim and was uumimously approved.

It was ten movedby SVC-in-C Robert Grim to amendbudget to show an increase in office
expenses by $1500.00 @ifteen Hundred Dollars.) Second by Don Dafu and was unanimously approved.

It was discussed and agreed to have the Membership list broken down by Depa(ment and have
each Deprtment Secretary rwiew andverf their list.

C-in-C Powell requested that all previously sitting appointed offices that require CoA approval
remain the same. This was unanimously approved.

Moved by Don Darlry to set payment to camps for Pre L996Ltfe Members at $4.00 @our
Dollars.) Second by IVIax Newman and unanimously passed.

Moved by Don Darby for National Membershipat-Large Dues to remain the same. Second by
Ron Gill and unanimously passed.

CoA then heard presentations for use of copyright material. Decisions as follows:

FromPhelps Canptl66 of Springfiel( MOtoproduceandsellparadebannersapproximately2
feet high by 8 feet long with 2 SWCW emblems, one at each end. Approved.

Both the Department of Indiana and U. S. Grant Camp #68 of St. Louis, MO requested permission
to produce plastic nametags with SWCW emblem. Vote was 7 for Grant Camp, I for Indiana Oeeartment
and I abstention. Grant Camp gets apprwal to make the nametags.

From U.S. Grant Camp #68 of St louis, MO, request permission to produce and sell embroidered
banner with SUVCW emblem. Denied.

From U.S. Grant Camp of St. Louis, MO, to pro&rce denim full button front shirt with SUVCW
emblem over the right chest area. Approved.

Gary Gibson requested permission to use the original die for the Iron Cross only without the
insignia of the Order ftom the Past Camp Commander's Badge to make a Past Commander's Badge for the
Central Regron. Approved.

Moved by WC-in-C that all above-mentioned approvals were for a term of two years, expiring
August of 2003. Second loy Ron Gill and unanimously passed.

The meeting was adjourned.
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NAIOI.IAL IIEADQUARTERS

SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVL WAR
INCORPORAIEDBY ACT OF CONGRESS

Pct Ofhcc Bo( lE65
HrisbrrgPmylmie l?105

Ma,x L. Newman
National Treasurer

4995E. rffilkinson Road
Owosso, Michigan 48867-% I 6

(989)743-3s25
E-mail : Suvnattres@aol.com
Web p4ge: www.suvcw.org

Jwrc25,2002

Robert M. Petrovic, PDC
National Eagle Scout Certificate

Coordinator, SUVCW
4729Mehl Avenue
St. Louis, MO 63129-1626

Brother Bob,

Please find enclosed Check # 53?2 issued in the amount of $ 80.92 on this
date for your Postage & Office Supply Expenses on behalf of the Nat'l Eagle
Scout Certificate Coordinator, SUVCW.

For your future use, I have also enclosed (per CofA instruction) a copy of the
National SUVCW Expense Report. Ifyou should need more copies, please
write (or make copies prior to use of this copy). Please submit Expense
Reports at each Calendar Quarter, per CofA.

Respectfrrlly submitted in F., C., & L.,

Max L. Newman
National Treasurer
Sons of Union veterans of the Civil War

Organized 1381 - kgal heir of and representing the Grand Army of the Reprblic

*oL
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Motlons presented at Mlssouri Departnent 2001 Annual
Eneampment.

{nnya} per caplta tax patd by the eamps tolnelude per captta tax due tire aeparif,ent
the departnent,

and National Depar.tment,
The deoartment divides this part beingthe rest retained by the department.
This mction ls only for that portion retained by the departiaent.
When our deoartraent was chartered the p.e.t. assesament to thedeoartment was set at $2.00 per man of-the c?ryps. rn " d;;"ffientstaff meeting thls was increised by 3oofr to-$SIOO.-iirra.istoodto inerease departments'seedr .funh io"' 

"porsorship-oi-ifr" 2oo1National Annual Eneampment. This special-f,e.a .ipii""-tiii; t;;.rherefore: The motion, tlne 2002 $epa1lment annual assessment percapita tax be returned to the prloi $r. oli.
Motionr A11 members who are nenbers_ in good standing in a campof the Missouri Delnrtment or a member-it-large wit[:.n--tt 

"Missogi Department, who attend the 2oo1 
-niti8nai-ilildment

Annual l}tgryPment are 'alternates' ror ine mis-riouri-6"iii-tment.there ehall be no restrictions pJ.aced on-this-roiio"l-iti"
motion dose not superseed the eleeted 'delegatei;-oi-tfre'
-Ulissourl Department.

for^warded to National and

C
o
0

0

T
2
e
L

Motionr Before the cLose of the 2oo1 Missouri Delnrtment AnnualErcanpmerrts business sessl.onr the elty or comnunity-ind themonth should be deterrnined for nert ylars department i"niiieneampnent. No less than ntnty- (90) f,ays prlir ttre month, ifresoeelfic location, date, and iiri! must-be-estabfish;d. Thecommander-ln-chief, Department 0ffieers ana eamps-shoula uenotified
Reason: The commander-in-chtef, dgpartment officers, camps andlndivlduals must have advance notiie of our aepartm6nts annualeneanonent in crder to assure planned attendanie. ----

Sugge_stionr Reeommend that the lncomming Department Comnanders
camp be the sponaorshlp of the locatlon-dat6, and 

-tLme.

OrBslizcd l88l - tbe ooly oalc organizrtiou recoEr,izcd by *d rcprcscotiag the Grad Arary of thc Rcpublie

Sr*

E>
\/

v
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from the lnternet

Do You Yahoo!?

l
June 13, 2002

Though sometimes tempermental, the lnternet has been
helpful with SUVCW duties.

During the last year I have received e-mail
correspondence from at least five different persons _

usually inquiries to GAR/veteran records, Missouri
C.W. regimental histories and the like. I often
referred them to the wonderful Missouri MOLLUS site
and its vast source of links.

Through regular mail, I received three (3) membership
applications from nationaljr. vice commander and have
passed them along to the department. With some of
these I attempted to contact the nearest camps and the
applicants so they could contact one another.

I attempted to poll camp secretaries for ideas on
generating membership and retaining members but I
received no replies (to my memory as this was several
months ago). This might have been due to troubles
contacting the appropriate (current) people. There was
no second effort.

The incoming junior vice commander would do well to
stay in touch with other department officers who I

found were always ready to lend a helping hand. One of
the easiest ways to do this is via lnterneUe-mail -
the department should work to maintain an up-todate
web site.

Sincerely yours,
John Pillers, department junior vice commander
Sikeston MO

Yahoo! - Official partner ol2AO2 FIFA Wortd Cup
http:l/fifaworldcup. yahoo. com

Monday, Jwre 24,20tJ2 Amenca (Jnlme: W etro777 6
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Subj:

Date:
From:

To:

CC:

Vice Commanders Report
071111200210:09:14 AM Centrat Daylight Time
Mcaliberjon
Pondook
RPetro7776

1, UPDATE ON STUMBAUGH GAR POST 180, AUSTIN, MO:
The last known free standing, single use GAR hall in Missouri has been placed on the National Register

of Historic Places, but the Austin Township Historical Society and its members that volunteer their timeind
considerable efforts to re-construct the hall think it could be 4-5 years before the project is completed. Our
next workday is scheduled for 7 July. Our main objective on 7 July will be to raise the north side of the
building in a manner that will cause the whole building to straighten up toward the south.

2. CAMP MEWSLETTERS:
The publication of camp newsletters has been woefully lacking in the department. The only camp that

produces a newsletter with regularity is William T. Sherman Cam[ 65, and I suspect that is only through the
effort of Charles Funck, and he should be commended for that.

The Department understands that probably every camp will not publish a newsletter on a regular basis,
but lwant to admonish every camp to at least try. A campis newsleiter should be sent to the De-pt
Commander and Secretary and to all the other camps. I think all of our camps are interested in knowing
what other camps are doing and the newsletter is the best way to disseminate that information. THE IDEA
HERE IS COMMUNICATION!

3. CAMP RESPONSE TIME:
Having been in the Senior Vice Commanders position for the past year, and a camp commander since

1997, lwant to tell camp commanders that you need to be ever vigilani about getting your required camp
information sent to the Department on time. So often the Department is required to iorward your information
to our national office, or your information is needed in order to make a decision concerning the Department
and its €mps, but if your information is lacking in promptness these actions and/or decisions can not be
taken or arrived at.

Camp commanders should be aware of what their camp secretary is doing, or not
doing, and when, in connection with all required reports. Not only should the commander be aware of what is
in a report and when it is sent in, he should also receive a copy of the report. THE IDEA HERE lS
COMMUNICATION!

4. CAMP ACTIVITIES:
Commanders, if you want your camp to be active you and your members will have to seek out activities to

do, or be included in. Watch your local newspapers, for they will often announce events, parades,
ceremonies, etc. that your camp could be included in. Often, by the time you read about an event In the
newspaper, it is very close (if not the same day) at hand, but that does not prevent you from inquiring about
the same event for the next year. Establish a rapport with any local veterans organizations, e.g., DAV,
American Legion, VFW, and yes even the SCV, for they often have events that they would include your camp
in. THE IDEA HERE IS COMMUNICATION!

Commanders should ALWAYS keep a ledger of some type into which they should enter the date, event,
purpose, and brothers in attendance, of any activity their camp participates in. At least once a year the
Senior Vice Commander will ask every camp for a list of their past years activities; Referring to your activities
ledger will allow any commander to submit the required information in a timely, and much appreciated,
manner.

5, RECRUITING:
It is the responsibility of every camp member to try to recruit new membersl Any type of organization can

be formed, but the life's blood of all good organizations is constant recruiting. New members give a camp
new ideas! New members give a camp longer life! lf you want your camp to stay in existence and stand for
something all members will have to recruit.

6. OVERALLVIEW:
My overall view of the Department of Missouri is good, and getting better. The programs that Commander

'l'hursday, July I1,2002 Amenca Onlme: 1Uetro7776
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Palmer has instituted will. not only help us grow, they will also allow everyone to be included in campprojects' As we all know it is not unusual in an organization for a small gioup ot r"ro.r, to do all of thewqfl '!]ese programs will not only allow more members to be involved they will also give members a "handson" feel for the work we are here to do.
ln conclusion I have two words to leave with you: CoMMUNICATE and RECRUIT.

lnF,C,&L

John J. Martin, Senior Vice Commander
Department of Missouri
22 June,2OO2

'l'hursday, July I1,200'2 Amenca Onlme: llpetro7776
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